Committee On Housing And Buildings

Thursday, June 7, 2001

Opening Remarks - Archie Spigner, Chair
Int. No. 893

Good morning, I am Council Member Archie Spigner and I Chair the Council's Committee on Housing and Buildings.  The Committee has been convened to conduct a first hearing on Int. No. 893.

In brief, this bill modifies the Administrative Code pertaining to the licensing of master plumbers, addresses the type of minor plumbing that can be performed by non-licensed individuals and provides for changes to certain permitting practices.  Notably, this bill extends the renewal period for a master plumber license from one year to two years and imposes continuing education requirements upon licensed master plumbers that must be completed prior to the renewal of his or her license.  The Committee welcomes testimony on the merits of this bill and expects to hear from representatives of the Department of Buildings, representatives of the plumbing industry and representatives of the real estate industry, along with other members of the general public.

Anyone who desires to present testimony on the bill before the Committee today may sign in with the Sergeant-At-Arms.
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